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Dear friends, 
 

Once again, the High Holy Days have come and gone. We have 
repented for misdeeds of the past year, seen friends and fellow 
congregants whom we may not have seen in a while, shaken 
the lulav and etrog, and danced with the Torahs. So what 
comes next? 
 

The next Hebrew month on our calendar is the month of  
Cheshvan, which the rabbis in the Talmud refer to as “Mar 
Cheshvah,” the bitter month of Cheshvan, due to its lack of   
holidays, especially compared to the previous month. But let 

me suggest that this coming month could be a “Matok Cheshvan,” a sweet month 
of Cheshvan, and also a time to engage in  the synagogue in many new ways.  

 

Just in the next few weeks you will have the opportunity to: 
 

     Come to Shabbat evening or morning services. 
 

 Join our Social Action efforts by “Lighting up the Night” on October 6           
in Piedmont Park to raise money and awareness for the Leukemia and    
Lymphoma Society. 

 

     Go back downtown on October 14 for the annual Pride Parade. 
 

     Play Mah Jongg with the Sisterhood on October 9. 
 

     Play in our inaugural golf tournament on October 28. 
 

 Come to Torah Study on Saturday mornings at 9:00am or Wednesdays        
at 11:00am. 

 

 Join us for some fascinating Lifelong Learning discussions on Sunday     
mornings. 

 

As you can see, there is a lot going on at CDT in the next few weeks, and I hope       
to see all of you at the synagogue.   
 

Our community is a wonderful and holy thing, and it thrives with the continued 
commitment and engagement of all of its members.  So, I urge each of you to get 
involved in some way, come to a service or event, and help us make this month 
with no holidays a truly sweet “Matok Cheshvan.” 
 

B’shalom, 

Rabbi Jordan 

Rabbinic Reflections 

CDT Business Operating Hours  

Monday - Thursday 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

Friday  9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

 

Friday Services               7:30 PM   
 

Saturday Torah Study                     
Will resume on October 6 
 

Saturday, October 6     10:30AM 
Bar Mitzvah Tyler Zandstra 
 

Friday, October 12          7:30PM 
Bar Mitzvah Koby Rothenberg 

 
Friday, October 27        10:30AM 
Bar Mitzvah Lance Frazer 



 

 

 

 

I may be just a bit biased, but I believe this year’s High Holy Day services were 
some of the best at CDT. I hope each of you broke your fast with friends or family 
feeling inspired and even more connected to your Jewish life at CDT. Just one of 
my personal highlights was seeing many young families so engaged during both 
of our family services led by Rabbi Jordan and Mike Zuspan. Special thanks to 
both Dr. Terry Segal and Ruthie Cohen for each leading an enrichment program 
on Yom Kippur day. I would also like to thank so many who worked tirelessly to 
organize our services and ensure they ran smoothly: Jackie Berger, Marty Duke, 
Larry Benator, Penny Blitzer, Art Criden, Rob Lederman, Lesley Radov,       
Doug Katz, Lisa Danzig, Nancy Mittler, Lisa Oxman, our CDT staff, and          
our CDT High Holy Day Choir, whose beautiful voices filled our sanctuary.   

 

Not to be overshadowed by the High Holy Days, our CDT Religious School is now in full swing,      
including the start to our exciting new hands-on curriculum for the middle and high schoolers. I was 
fortunate enough to attend my daughter’s 8th grade class field trip to Ebenezer Baptist Church in 
downtown Atlanta. While sitting among their congregation for a Sunday worship service (my first    
at a Southern Baptist church), I had time to observe. As I watched our young teens soak it all in, I 
thought about how this will surely become a special memory for them. While, in time, they are likely 
to forget parts of the service, the overall experience and the related topics they will discuss as a class 
will certainly stick with them for years to come. This is just the first of many trips this class will take 
to churches, mosques and other synagogues this year in our new 8th Grade Comparative Religion unit.  
Meanwhile our 7th graders helped out in CDT’s Gan Tamid garden as part of their Mitzvot unit, and 
the 9th grade traveled to the Anne Frank Museum to kick off their unit on Holocaust, Anti-Semitism, 
and Israel.   
 

If I had a quarter for every compliment I’ve received about Jodi Rosa’s heartfelt and inspirational 
High Holy Day Appeal on Yom Kippur day, I’d truly be a rich man. Jodi eloquently shared some     
of her personal challenges as a young person in NY searching for a connection with her synagogue 
and Jewish life, ultimately finding it here at CDT. Jodi described that without financial donations 
throughout the year, CDT’s budget gets very tight, very quickly. The funds raised through our High 
Holy Day Appeal directly enable CDT to operate with a balanced budget. We have made donating to 
the annual appeal extremely easy – just Mail, Click or Come By.  You can place a check in the mail, 
visit CDT’s home page (www.dortamid.org) and click on the e-flyer, or stop by CDT and drop off a 
check or pay with a credit card.  
 

There are numerous programs to mark on your calendar this month. To name a few: CDT Sisterhood 
is holding a Mah Jongg Fundraiser, the Primetimers are hosting a lunch and tour of Atlanta’s Fox 
Theater, Lifelong Learning will be joining forces with Social Action at the Pride Parade, and CDT 
will be offering an inaugural golf tournament.  
 

I hope to see you at the upcoming events, services, and/or just around CDT.  

 
B’Shalom, 

Dan 

 
Daniel Rosen, President   
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President’s Message 

http://www.dortamid.org


 

 

Cantorial Soloist’s Message 

Shalom chaveirim - Hello friends! 

I hope that you and your families are doing well and are enjoying our autumn weather.  

We have just celebrated Simchat Torah. Simchat Torah means “Rejoicing with Torah”. This evening, 
for this joyous holy day, we will take out our Torah scrolls and danced around our sanctuary. We will 
sing songs, chant the last and first verses of the Torah, and then return the Sifrei Torah (Torah 
scrolls) to the ark as we sang Eitz Chayim Hi - It is a Tree of Life. One of my favorite parts of our      
celebration is when we unroll our Torah completely and circle the sanctuary with it. What a sight    
to behold! The entire Torah, the Five Books of Moses, will be on display — a truly awesome vision.  

As many of you are now familiar, this past year we began chanting Torah on Erev Shabbat, Friday 
night, when there is not a Bar/Bat Mitzvah chanting Torah on the following Shabbat morning. Over 
the past year, mostly either I or Rabbi Jordan have chanted a paragraph or two from the week’s    
Torah portion, making sure that Torah is always chanted for our community to hear on Shabbat. 
Lately, I have begun to have discussions with some of you about opening up the chanting of Torah  
to members of our congregation. In the process, I have discovered that some of you would like to 
chant Torah but are not sure that they remember enough from their Bar/Bat Mitzvah preparations 
to chant now, as adults. Others of you have never chanted Torah but would very much like to learn 
how.  

Out of this desire, I will begin teaching adult Torah chanting/reading lessons beginning in the coming 
weeks. I know that many of you are at very different levels of Hebrew knowledge. Whether you 
don’t know the difference between and Aleph and a Bet, can read Hebrew fluently but know nothing 
about chanting, or remember most but just need a refresher —  I can teach you!  

If you are in any way interested in learning how to chant/read Torah, please contact me by email or 
phone - mzuspan@dortamid.com - 770-623-8860, ext. 6. I look forward to learning with you! 

Shalom, 

Mike Zuspan 

Cantorial Soloist 
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Condolences 
Ken Kurzweil and Family, on the passing of  Ken’s sister, 

Robyn Brustein 

August 29, 2018 

May their memories be for a blessing. 

mailto:mzuspan@dortamid.com


 

 

There never seems to be a dull moment at our Religious School! From holiday to holiday, from      
mitzvah to mitzvah, from social event to social event. It’s hard to keep up! 

Our CDTeens are starting to get to know each other outside of the classrooms and making true 
friendships. We had a wonderful visit from Angels Among Us, who introduced the adoption and   
fostering program to our 7th graders. The week after, our 7th graders worked in our Gan Tamid    
tending the earth. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Our 8th graders are also becoming a united group. They opened the year with a jump at “Get Air” 

and the week after they began studying comparative religions. All dressed up, they attended a       

service at Ebenezer Baptist Church. It was so interesting to talk to them when they came back.   

They expressed how much they enjoyed the welcome they received and how everyone was so     

nice to each other and to them.  
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Education Director’s Message 



 

 

 

Our 9th graders started their studies about the 
Holocaust. It’s not an easy subject to learn 
about, and it’s even harder to enjoy the social 
aspect of the class while learning  this difficult 
subject. Thanks to their teacher Mitch Skyer 
and the new program, the students are able to 
get closer as friends and strengthen their Jewish 
identity all at once. They went last week to  
The Anne Frank Museum. They all said that    
is was a meaningful experience, and they were 
glad they went together.     

 
 
 
 
 

Our Confirmation Class is having too much  
fun. I am not sure if that is allowed. . . They are 
discussing very important and serious subjects 
like exploring the Jewish Value of T’shuvah  
and organ donations. I guess you have to hand  
it to Rabbi Jordan and Ms. Landy that they are 
giving  them the best of both worlds – fun and 
educational! 

 
 
 

 

Don’t worry, I haven’t forgotten about our amazing elementary school. 

They are learning so much while having FUN! From learning the letter alef, eating apples and    

honey, and making whales out of balloons to acting in a play about Jonah and the Whale.  
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Education Director’s Message (cont.) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Last week we had a trivia competition between the grades. Everyone participated and learned a lot 

about the holiday of Sukkot. How great is it to learn about the holiday while sitting in a SUKKAH! 
 

Every year, this day is my chance to really spend some time with all our students. Thank you to all the 

volunteers who built the sukkah for us. You did it in record time, and because of you we had a blast!  

 

 

 

 

 

Until next month . . . 
   

Love, Molly 

Molly Peled, Education Director 

Education Director’s Message (cont.) 
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Our custodial staff member 

Mo Alqarghuli and his family on the birth of 

their daughter and baby sister, Layan 

 
 

 

Beth & Elliot Raizes 

on the birth of their granddaughter 

Emma Grace Raizes  

and to the proud parents Tradd & Merissa Raizes 
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https://secure.acceptiva.com/?cst=c98379


 

 

Even though the deadline has passed, there is still space on the trip. 

Register now! 

To view the details and to register, visit:  https://arzaworld.com/dor-tamid-2019.aspx  

This is an exceptional opportunity to explore Israel with Rabbi Jordan and fellow congregants. If you would 

like to discuss questions or any hesitations with Rabbi Jordan, please contact him at Rabbi@dortamid.com.  
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https://arzaworld.com/dor-tamid-2019.aspx


 

 

 

Social Action 
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Many thanks —   תודה רבה

General Fund 
Ethel & Irwin Rubenstein — 
          in honor of Bev Mahone’s milestone birthday 
 
Ethel & Irwin Rubenstein — 
     in honor of the marriage of Steve & Jodi Wolfe’s son Benjamin to Caitlin 
 

Audrey Eisent 

Tree of Life Fund 

From her friends — 

      in honor of Beverly Mahone’s 75th birthday  

 

Grandparents of Maddox Beattie — 

     in honor of him becoming a bar mitzvah 

 

Uncle, aunt, and cousins of Maddox Beattie — 

     in honor of him becoming a bar mitzvah 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

Barry & Dore Kaiser — 

     in memory of Irvine Kaiser   

 

Ron & Bonnie Harvey — 

     in honor of their High Holy Days honors 

Donations 

Yahrzeit Fund 

Alan & Shelly Pomerance —  

     in memory of Wilma Pomerance 

 

Ethel & Irwin Rubenstein — 

    in memory of Louis Shumsky 
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Education Fund 

Nancy & Stephen Mittler — 

     in memory of Roby Brustein 

 

Religious School Scholarship Fund 

Dan & Wendy Rosen  — 

     in memory of Robyn Brustein 

Cantorial Soloist Discretionary Fund 
Ron & Bonnie Harvey — 
     in memory of Max Harvey 
     in memory of Conrad Olson 
 
Jeff & Pam Freedman — 
     in memory of Robert Freedman 
 
Sheldon & Sherry Fages  — 
     in memory of Abraham Fages 

Yahrzeit Plaque  

Alisa & Brent Beattie — 

     in memory of Milton Rothstein 

      

Douglas Stockel —   

     in memory of Lloyd  Stockel 

Caring Committee 

Anne & Doug Friedlander —  

     in appreciation of Estelle & Mike Zandsta      

during Anne’s recovery of health 
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Thank you to everyone who was able to bring in food during the High Holy Days for  
Operation Isaiah, which benefits the Atlanta Community Food Bank . . . and thank you  
to Brooke Belodoff for coordinating this effort! 
 
Our September Sisterhood event was a trip to Gibbs Gardens. Even with the “threat”     
of hurricane Florence, a number of us decided to brave the storm. Yes, it did rain, but 
mostly mist and a few drops here and there. We had a wonderful time. How could you 
not when the gardens are so beautiful?!  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

See the next two pages for info on the  

Fun and Fabulous  

October and November events! 

Sisterhood 
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Click here to sign up now online                                                        

or print and mail in your form today. 

SISTERHOOD MAH JONG FUNDRAISER 
A “Bam”tastic Time For All 

https://secure.acceptiva.com/?cst=1fd704


 

 

*SAVE THE DATE FOR SISTERHOOD’S NOVEMBER EVENT* 
 

A NIGHT FOR THE ENTIRE COMMUNITY . . . AGES 21 AND OLDER 

Information coming to you very soon . . . 
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Click here to RSVP now 

FORE!  The golf tourney is scheduled . . .                                                                   

The only thing missing is YOU! 

All levels of play are welcome. This not the PGA and                                     

you do not have to be on the tour to have fun!    
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https://secure.acceptiva.com/?cst=aab18e
http://email.robly.com/mpss/c/4QA/eFgaAA/t.2l1/4M1tqDGWQA28fKAdE6s0mQ/h16/aHO21LnX1DH2iKGsTPn3bZmShk9quFpXlvBgmZecDVWS658zKhoIAM7-2FJ0JUuXE8


 

 

Primetimers 

Lunch in the Sukkah with Rabbi Jordan on September 27 was delicious, and a great time was had 

by all. Thank you, Rabbi Jordan, for hosting such a wonderful event. 

On Saturday, October 13, we are going on a tour of the Fox Theater with lunch following at       

Baraonda Ristorante. (See flyer on next page for details.) Please send a check for $15 per person 

ASAP to Linda Malin, made payable to her, at 1425 Oak Meadows Lane, Cumming, GA 30041.  

Also, please call Linda at 770-406-8806 to let her know if you will be joining us for lunch (not     

included in the price of the tour) or if you have any questions. 

Events for the rest of the year will be:  

December 16 — Out to the Movies and Chinese Food 

January 12 — Sylvia Beard Buford Theatre to listen to The Drifters 

March 10 — Sexton Hall to listen to a Celtic Concert and Dinner 

         April 18 — Cooking and serving at the Zaban Shelter 

          May 18 — Progressive Dinner 

If you have any questions and/or want to suggest some fun events, please email me at 

moved2ga@bellsouth.net or call 404-668-1135. 

Carol Kovar 
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At any moment you may find yourself, your family, or your friends in need of a 
helping hand, and the CDT Caring Committee is here for you!  Acts of loving kind-
ness are our specialty, and we are here for congregants who may need help getting 
through difficult situations.   
 

The Caring Committee’s ability to help starts with you!  If you or someone you 
know could use some support, please reach out to us and let us know what’s going 

on. We will work closely with Rabbi Jordan and the staff to help us be successful in providing for the needs  
of our congregants. Our committee’s goal is to reach out to every congregant who may need us!   
 

If you or someone you know is mourning, undergoing surgery, recovering from an accident or illness, or    
has something going on in your/their life and could use our assistance, please contact the CDT office or    
Rabbi Jordan directly (770-623-8860), or me, as the Caring Committee Chair (678-296-4646), and let us 
know. It’s so important that we, as a congregational community, care for one another.   
 

If you have any questions, or would like to be a part of the Caring Committee please let us know.   
 

Leslie Fox  
Caring Committee Chair 
678-296-4646 

Caring Committee 

mailto:moved2ga@bellsouth.net
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Primetimers 
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We want to hear from you. There’s still time!  
Click the link below to complete the survey  

by the October 3 deadline. 

https://youtu.be/ANafoNfcc80
https://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/4438289/2018-Moments-Survey
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Lifelong Learning 



 

 

Our B’nai Mitzvah 

Tyler Zandstra 
Tyler is a 7th-grade student at The Atlanta Academy in Roswell, Georgia. 
The best part about school is being with friends. At school, Tyler partici-
pates on the Yearbook Staff, in the Stock Market Club, Coop Crew and     
Atlanta Academy Theater. Team sports are a big part of  Tyler’s life. He has 
enjoyed club soccer, cer,  basketball and flag football on Alpharetta and 
school teams. His main sport is baseball. He has enjoyed playing on local 
recreational, select, and all-star baseball teams over the years. Playing at 
the Cooperstown  Field of Dreams this summer has been a baseball high-

light for Tyler. The UJR Camp Six Points is Tyler’s favorite summer place. His sports major at 
Camp Six Points is baseball. Tyler is known for juggling just about anything, anytime! 

Koby Rothenberg 
Koby is a 7th-grade student at River Trail Middle School, where he plays 
percussion in the school concert band. He enjoys swimming and playing 
tennis, soccer, Star Wars, basketball and nerf guns. He has spent his past 
five summers at his favorite place, Camp Judaea.   

Koby's tikkun olam/social action project was working with the North     
Fulton Foster Care. He has donated time to helping them sort and         
organize goods to be distributed to children in the foster care system. 
They were in dire need of basics: underwear and socks. Koby is grateful 
for the help of family and friends. With their help, he was able to contribute a tremendous 
amount to help the Foster Care foundation restock. 

Lance Frazer 
Lance is a 7th grader at Autrey Mill Middle School, where he is surrounded   
by dedicated, caring teachers and a wonderful group of friends. He currently 
plays travel baseball for Team 360 Hawks. When he is not on the baseball 
field, he loves to be outdoors, play video games, go on beach vacations, hang 
out with friends and family, and play with his dog, Noles. You can also find 
Lance cheering for his favorite team, the Florida State Seminoles! 
 

For tikkun olam/social action project, Lance collected new and gently used 
baseball gear, baseball equipment, and monetary donations for the youth, 

ages 4-18, being served by the JoJo Batten Baseball Foundation. JoJo Batten, Vice President and 
Co-Founder of Team 360 Hawks, is the founder of this organization. Since 2013, the JoJo Batten 
Baseball Foundation has devoted its energy to passionately advocating for at-risk youth. Lance 
enjoyed this experience and looks forward to continuing to be involved in projects that will  
improve the quality of people’s lives and make the world a better place. 
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Join Us for  

PLAY TAMID and  

TOT SHABBAT 

For Our Littlest People 
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In the Community 

 

Join TEAM CDT & Friends                                   

Click here to register to walk   

or to donate 
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https://pages.lightthenight.org/ga/Atlanta18/CDTandFriends
https://pages.lightthenight.org/ga/Atlanta18/CDTandFriends
https://pages.lightthenight.org/ga/Atlanta18/CDTandFriends


 

 

In the Community 
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In the Community 

The 2019 JCC Maccabi Games® will call Atlanta home for just the second 
time in the history of the competition, with more than 1,600 participants, 
ranging from 12-16 years old, to fill out a field of 13 sports.  
 

Hosted by the Marcus Jewish Community Center of Atlanta, the 2019   
JCC Maccabi Games® will include a full range of events, including      
Olympic-style opening and closing ceremonies and a community          
service day. These events each aim to bring the Atlanta Jewish          
Community together for a week of spirit, friendship, and celebration. 

 

Opportunities are now available for athletes, coaches,                                       
volunteers and host families.  

If you’re interested in getting involved, please fill out our                        
GENERAL INTEREST FORM and we’ll be in touch!  
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https://atlmaccabi2019.org/contact/
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2018-19 Board of Directors and Staff 
 

  
 

 
 
 

Executive Committee           Trustees 
President       Dan Rosen      Fundraising/Campaigns  Jodi Rosi 

COO        Fred Green     Ritual           Lisa Oxman 

Finance VP      Art Criden      Membership        Steve Wolfe 

Operations VP     Doug Katz      Trustee-at-Large      Larry Benator 

Education VP     Penny Blitzer     Sisterhood       Lisa Danzig 

Marketing VP     Debra Kerr      Men’s Club       TBD 

Secretary       Jackie Berger 

Presidential Appointee  Rachel Allen 

Past President     Rob Lederman 

Staff   Senior Rabbi        Jordan M. Ottenstein, RJE 
   Cantorial Soloist       Mike Zuspan 

   Education Director        Molly Peled 

   Interim Temple Administrator  Sherry Nemiroff 

   Rabbi’s Assistant and    

          B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator   Ruthanne Warnick 

   Religious School Assistant and 

          Communications Coordinator    Stacey Jahanfar 

   Administrative Support    Denise Jacobs 

   CDTTY Advisor         Sam Latsch 

       

Our associate partner will donate          

a percentage of your order.                

See weekly email for link. 

  Register your Kroger Plus card at  

  krogercommunityrewards.com under 

Congregation Dor Tamid 68907 

 

 

Visit us on the web to see how it works 

Dan@djrphotography.com 

 

Daniel Rosen, Owner 

CDT Member 

404.900.0675 

 
JAC is a multicultural Childcare Facility located at 

Congregation Dor Tamid in Johns Creek.  
 

At JAC students learn about different cultures,  
languages and traditions. Students learn to be more in-
dependent, more creative and social. Though the school 

year has already started, it’s not to late to  
enroll your child. Call now to find out about any  

promotions we are running.  
At JAC your child will learn in  

Hebrew and English!  
 

Schedule your tour today at 770.321.8484  
(ext:1 or 3)  
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